

## THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

Patron:

SIR DAVID LEVENE KNZM, OBE

President: CAMERON McGREGOR, MNZM Hon. Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: victoria@latta.co.nz

5 May 2014

## Newsletter to members

## ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING & LUNCHEON

The Club's Annual General Meeting was held on Friday, 2nd May 2014. Attendance was disappointing with only 24 attendees, although apologies were received from a further 24 members who were overseas, out of Auckland at the time or whose health prevented their attendance. It remains a disappointment however that approximately 30% of members did not respond. If anyone is aware of a member who is not receiving information, please let us know.

The following are the officers of the Club for the 2014-2015 year:

Patron

Sir David Levene, KNZM, OBE

President -

Cameron McGregor

Vice-President -

John Lindsay

Immediate Past President -

**Bruce Goldsworthy** 

Honorary Secretary -

Vicky Latta

Honorary Treasurer -

Murray McKinnon

Honorary Solicitor -

John Sparling

Executive Members -

Susie Simcock

Colin Devine

Peter Jeffares

Adrienne Greenwood, Ken Rutherford, Miles Davis, Leonard (Buster) Allardice and Russell Warwick have been accepted as members of the Club. We extend a very warm welcome to them and look forward to getting to know them better over the coming years.

At the end of the meeting a cheque for \$2,665, raised at the Club's America's Cup luncheon, was presented to Brendan Turrell of Sailability Auckland. Both he and Paralympian Paul Francis spoke of their organisation's appreciation of the financial assistance and the benefit of such assistance to its members.

At the Members' luncheon following **Peter Montgomery** updated members on the America's Cup scene and **Phil Gifford** kept everyone entertained with a number of sporting anecdotes.



## **UPCOMING FUNCTIONS**

- Proposed Commonwealth Games luncheon June/July 2014 date to be confirmed
- Cricket luncheon Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> October 2014
  MARTIN SNEDDEN as guest speaker

As soon as we have more information on the functions for the remainder of the year, we will be in touch.

Regards

Vicky Latta

Secretary

**CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND**